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Manager’s Column: 
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Walking in a Winter Wonderland… 
ANOTHER AMAZING PHOTO OF WINTER IN KEN-CARYL RANCH,

SUBMITTED BY OUR SEASONS OF KEN-CARYL RANCH WINTER PHOTO CONTEST WINNER LISA SCHUTH. 

MASTER ASSOCIATION BOARD ELECTION
Two Board seats will be on the ballot for the Board election in March 2021. The 

expectations of a Board Member are attendance at the monthly Board Meeting, the 
monthly Joint Study Session and liaison meetings as assigned. Board members are 
also expected to communicate regularly and profi ciently via email. Additional time 
or meetings may be necessary to fulfi ll the responsibilities as a Board Member.

Serving three-year staggered terms, a portion of the Board is elected each year. 
To run for a Master Association Board position, use the button below to complete 
the Board Candidate Application. Applications are due by Jan. 22 at 5 p.m. 

Contact Victoria DeSair at victoriad@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876, ext. 122 for 
additional information or to request a PDF version of the application.
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Community CalendarManager’s Column

Remote Meetings and Online 
Resources

By Victoria DeSair. Master Association Executive Director 

Zoom, Zoom and more Zoom meetings. I’m sure we are 
all tired of remote meetings, but I don’t think they are going 
away any time soon. 

While it’s sometimes more challenging to have meaningful 
conversations via online meetings, call-in and online 
meetings do have the added benefi t of allowing more 
residents to participate. Even when the Master Association 
Board moves back to in-person meetings, I plan to continue 
the call-in option for residents.

You might be wondering how you can participate in the meetings from home. A few 
days before each Master Association Board meeting, the meeting agenda and board 
packet are posted online at www.ken-carylranch.org under Administration then Master 
Association Board. Residents can also sign up to receive the Master Association Board 
meeting agendas, as well as information for several other meetings, via email by going to 
the website and clicking on Email Subscriptions under the Community & News tab. 

On each agenda, instructions for public comment are listed. Public comment for 
agenda and non-agenda items is limited to three minutes per speaker and may be 
made via phone, Zoom or email. Email comments are read aloud by staff  at the meeting. 
Because of the large number of people participating, facilitating the meeting remotely 
is challenging. Therefore, staff  asks those residents who are interested in making public 
comment to email me by noon the day of the meeting to sign up. 

Public comment for the Open Space Committee is handled in a similar fashion, but 
with Open Space Manager Sean Warren managing the signup process. Committee 
meeting agendas can also be found on our website at www.ken-carylranch.org under 
Administration then Committees & Task Forces. The Metropolitan District Board also 
handles public comments in a similar way, and their agendas and public comment 
instructions can be found online as well.

Thank you for your patience as we have navigated this new world of remote meetings. 
There’s a wealth of information on our website, and we encourage residents to use the 
online tools, forms and resources. If you have any questions or comments, please reach 
out to me at victoriad@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876, ext. 122.

*Information regarding audio and video conferencing options for public meetings will 
be communicated as it becomes available. See website at www.ken-carylranch.org for 
details.

No Events

Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat.

1 p.m.
Historical 
Society 
Meeting 
*Online

7:30 a.m.
Architectural 
Committee 
Meeting
*Online

6 p.m. 
MA Board 
Meeting
*Online

4:30 p.m.
Covenant 
Committee
*Online

6 p.m. 
MD Board 
Meeting
*Online

7 p.m.
Open Space 
Committee
*Online

7:30 a.m.
Architectural 
Committee 
Meeting
*Online

January

1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31

Meetings may be virtual based on Jeff erson County COVID guidelines.   
Visit www.ken-carylranch.org for virtual meeting information.

FROM OUR KEN-CARYL
FAMILY TO YOURS

2950 S. Bear Creek Blvd. 
on Morrison Road 
between C-470 & Kipling

303.980.4444
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Tony Henderson, DVM, MRCVS 
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We treat your pets like Family! 

 

RE/MAX Professionals, Inc. 
Direct: 303-564-3453 

blobdell@rmpro.net

Featured in 5280 Magazine as a Five-Star 
Professional. Re/Max Hall of Fame.  

Beth Lobdell

RE/MAX Professionals, Inc. 
Direct: 303-725-4483 

jfreiwald@rmpro.net

KC Resident Since 1994  
Jim Freiwald

17281 Snowcreek Lane  WILLOW SPRINGS 

Offered for $1,650,000
Looking for a main floor master? Built in 2018, this stunning custom home backs to acres of open 
space. Entertainers Dream Kitchen with huge island, Thermador Appliances, Doors leading to 
deck with downtown views. No expense spared in this gorgeous home with Hickory Floors and 
custom Alder woodwork. Finished walk out basement with Wine Cellar, wet bar and entertaining 
area. Doors leading to outside private patio area with built in fireplace! Outdoor bar with built-in 
gas grill with burner and refrigerator. Hot tub off master bedroom. Beautiful finishes! Minutes to 
Red Rocks Country Club and acres of trails out the front door.      

Call Beth for a Private Showing.

SOLD by Jim  
10 Wilder Lane  -  $1.2 mil

WE SELL & INSTALL: 
Trailer Hitches

Towing Accessories
Van Storage Solutions

RV accessories
Truck/Vehicle Accessory Add-ons

WE WORK BY APPOINTMENT so please call
303-904-1558 to request a quote. 

10677 W. Centennial Rd. #103
(Directly East of the Envirotest Emissions Building)

email: info@hitchcorner.com

HITCHCORNER.COM

THE HITCH CORNER IS YOUR ONE-STOP SHOP 

The
Hitch Corner

also does

trailer repa
ir!

Celebrating our 30th Year in Business

WE ALSO SPECIALIZE IN HEAVY-DUTY TOWING,
ESPECIALLY 5TH WHEEL & GOOSENECK HITCHES.

Bring in this Article 
for $10.00 Off 
Your Purchase 

of $75.00 or More 
(not to be used with

any other offers)

PB Financial
Web: pb.financial

Phone: 303.388.2466
Focus. Perspective. Partnership.

Securities and advisory services offered through LPL Financial.
 Member FINRA/SIPC, and a Registered Investment Advisor.

Guidance
for Every Stage of Your 

Financial Journey

Follow Ken-Caryl Ranch
on Twitter

Check it out at:
http://twitter.com/kencarylranch
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Happy New Year!
By Brian Yowell, Community Administrator

“Auld Lang Syne” by translation, means “old long since” 
and less literally, as we all know it, as “days gone by”. “For 
Auld Lang Syne” is meaning “For the sake of old times” as it is 
sung particularly as the New Year is rung in. Historically, this 
Scots-language poem was written by Robert Burns in 1788 
and set to the tune of a traditional folk song that has been 
sung at funerals, graduations and as a farewell, or ending, 
to other occasions. The International Scouting movement, 
in many countries, uses it to close jamborees and other 
functions and events.

As we say bid farewell (and good riddance) to 2020 and welcome in 2021 with hopeful 
hearts and open minds, I wanted to personally thank you for allowing me to be a part of 
your Ken-Caryl family and I look forward to a healthy, happy and productive 2021!

As popular as singing “Auld Lang Syne” is at New Year’s, so is the tradition of setting 
New Year’s resolutions for ourselves. Most popular resolutions include getting healthier, 
losing weight – thanks COVID for the “Quarantine 15”, reconnecting with loved ones and 
the single most popular is following Ken-Caryl Ranch Covenants, Rules and Regulations. 
It warms my heart that so many residents fi nd this last resolution to be a popular and 
important one. 

Variations of this resolution may look like:
• I will keep my trash cans out of sight, put them out the morning of pick up to avoid 

animal confl ict and promptly put them back in my garage after pick up. 
• I will submit my color choices for repainting my house in a timely manner so that 

approval does not hinder the painter’s schedule.
• I will be courteous to my neighbors and ensure that my children’s sports equipment 

and toys are promptly put away when not in use.
• I will include plot plans when submitting for my new shed, fence, deck, or play structure.
• I will not set a bad example for the community by not following Ken-Caryl Ranch Rules, 

Regulations and Procedures.
• I will keep my weeds pulled, lawn watered and mowed and landscaping trimmed and 

in good health.
As I know this resolution will be top of mind, feel free to use the above as your own 

personal resolutions. I don’t mind! If you are looking for some more ideas, just shoot me 
an email and I’ll be glad to brainstorm with you. I can probably come up with a few more 
ideas as well.

My resolutions for this year are to provide residents of Ken-Caryl Ranch with exceptional 
service, create additional resources for resident improvements, and - oh yeah - keep the 
weeds out of the culvert in front of my house. 

Happy New Year Ken-Caryl!
At your service,
Brian Yowell

Life at Ken-Caryl

www.ken-carylranch.org 
www.facebook.com/ken-carylranch
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Life at Ken-Caryl is a private newspaper 
published every other week by the Ken- Caryl 
Ranch Master Association. OUR PURPOSE is to 
bring timely information to the residents of 
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ultimately from the Ken-Caryl Ranch Master 
Association Board of Directors.

NOTICE: The views of the authors of the various 
articles and letters in this newspaper do not 
necessarily refl ect the views of the committees, 
directors, management, or the community as a 
whole.

DEADLINE: All articles, advertisements and 
letters to the editor must be received by 5 
p.m. on the published deadline date, which is 
typically the Monday of the week prior to the 
edition date. The deadline date is sometimes 
early due to holiday schedules. Deadline dates 
are published at www.ken-carylranch.org under 
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Display Advertisements and Classifi eds
Kristen Peterka
kristenp@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 109

Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association
Board of Directors:
Tom Bratschun, Andy Lydens, Scotty Martin, 
Chris Schroeder and Dave Seagraves

Victoria DeSair
MA Executive Director
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Covenant Clips School News

Bradford 
Kindergarten 
Enrollment is Open!

Got a kiddo ready to rock kindergarten in 
2021? Bradford Elementary School, located 
in the Valley, is now enrolling students 
until Jan. 15. For more information, please 
visit their website at https://bradfordk8.
jeff copublicschools.org/.

Our Community

Christmas Tree 
Recycling After the 
Holiday

Following the holiday, the Parks 
Department will once again be accepting 
Christmas trees for recycling in the 
designated area in the Brannon Gearhart 
Park parking lot, off  of Valley Parkway. 

Please be sure to remove all ornaments, 
tinsel, wood bases with nails and plastic 
bags to avoid damaging the tree chipper 
and minimizing risk of injuries to the 
operators. Trees will be accepted until 
Sunday, Jan. 17. The wood chippings 
generated will be used to mulch tree 
dishes and planting beds throughout the 
Park.

Questions? Please email Parks Director 
Pat Malloy at patm@kcranch.org. 

Contessa’s 
Cleaning Service

Call Elaine at 303-515-0117
or email 

rileyrosie1@gmail.com

Professional, reliable and
affordable residential cleaning. 

Give your home the
ROYAL TREATMENT
at an affordable price.

REFERENCES AVAILABLE.

Jill Sohayda, MD

In Salon Foushee
8555 West Belleview Ave.
Littleton, CO 80123
303-973-3683

www.essexmedspa.com

Botox® Cosmetic  •  Juvederm™  •  Restylane®  •  Laser Hair Removal   •  Hormonal Pellet Therapy 

Chemical Peels  •  SkinPen Microneedling  •  Microdermabrasion  •  Dermaplaning •  Femilif •  Hair PRP 

Facial and Leg Vein Treatment  •  Laser Facial Rejuvenation  •  Skin Care Products •  Microblading

Vampire Facial  •  Vampire Facelift  •  Photofacials  •  Fractional CO2  •  Stem Cell Regrow Therapy

- Offer expires 1/31/21 -

 
Gift Cards
Available

In Spa or Online!

Suffering From Hair Loss?
PRP Hair Restoration is a Game Changer! 

Schedule Your FREE Consultation Today! 
Receive $600 off PRP Hair Restoration Treatments (reg. $600 each) 

when you purchase a package of 4, and get a stem cell home care kit 
for FREE with your first treatment.

Refresh and Restyle Your Look in 2021!
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Ranger Field Notes

Calling Rangers with 
Wildlife Concerns     

By Matt Oven, Park Ranger Supervisor

Ken-Caryl Ranch Park Rangers have received 
several injured wildlife calls in the past few weeks, 
mainly regarding mule deer. When a wildlife injury 
call is received, rangers may investigate or determine 
over the phone if the animal should be left alone 
to “let nature take its course”, advise to take it to a 
licensed rehabilitator or determine if it will need to 
be euthanized. The rangers use the same policy as 
Colorado Parks and Wildlife. If a deer/elk is injured, but 
can still feed and walk on its own, then we “let nature 
take its course.”  However, if the deer/elk is injured to the point it cannot feed or walk on 
its own, listing to one side, head/ears lowered, then the rangers will respond to euthanize 
the animal (if on duty) or direct the caller to contact Colorado Parks and Wildlife. 
• Park Rangers will only handle deer/elk. As time allows, a report of an injured or 

sick deer will be reviewed and any dead deer will be removed as soon as possible 
depending on the time of day and availability of the park ranger on duty. Many factors 
play into the response time, including where the ranger is on the trails, proximity to a 
truck, time of day, etc. 

• Jeff erson County Animal Control (303-271-5070) will remove any dead animals and 
advise on any other injured animals for example, rabbits, squirrels, raccoons, etc. 
Ken-Caryl Ranch Park Rangers keep a call log when reports come in referencing 

sightings and or concerns about animals in the open space. The log assists the rangers 
in detecting a pattern of behavior or injured activity of a certain animal and can report 
that information to follow-up calls by staff , Colorado Wildlife Offi  cers or Ken-Caryl Ranch 
members.

Due to infectious diseases and calls in the past, park rangers will advise the resident 
to contact Jeff erson County Animal Control and they may assist with any concerns and/
or advise them to call to the Jeff erson County Health Department or Colorado Parks 
and Wildlife. If you have any questions, feel free to call the rangers at 303-979-1876, ext. 
170.

• Removals

• Pruning

• Stump Grinding

• Shrub Shearing

• 10% Senior
    and Veteran
    Discount

Abe’s
Tree & Shrub Care

Abraham Spilsbury
Owner/Operator & Littleton Resident

Certified Arborist WE7555A
VETERAN

OFFICE: (720) 283-8226
CELL: (720) 979-3888

“I do the estimates and the work.”Over 20 years of experience.

Ranger Field Notes

Winter Hiking in Ken-Caryl   
Explore a Winter Wonderland in your own backyard! Hiking isn’t just for the spring and 

summer months! Winter hikes can off er a beautiful, serene and breathtaking experience. 
In Ken-Caryl, we are fortunate to have incredible and easily accessible hiking trails that 
appeal to all ages and skill levels. As with any hike, be sure to plan ahead, especially 
during winter months. Check our website at www.ken-carylranch.org or our Facebook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/kencarylranch for the latest updates and information 
on trail closures.

Also, during the winter, trails tend to be more solid in the morning and tend to get 
sloppier as the day progresses. Be sure to bring plenty of water, dress in layers and don’t 
forget to lather on the sunscreen. Winter weather in Colorado can be unpredictable, so 
be sure to also check the forecast and plan ahead before any backcountry adventure. Be 
safe, cautious and courteous on any trail! Happy trails!

Foothill Loop (4-5.5 hours): This hike off ers secluded valleys, aspen groves and great 
views!

Access: Take Massey Draw from Valley Parkway to Shaff er Trail to Summit View Trail to 
Bradford Trail to Stove Prairie Trail to Manor House Trail to Colorow Trail to Massey Draw 
Trail.

North Hogback Loop (1-1.5 hours): This hike aff ords hikers abundant wildlife and 
diverse geology!

Access: Take the Hogback Trail from south trailhead to Lark Bunting Loop Trail.
Complete Lark Bunting Loop and return back to trailhead on Lyons or Ridge Trails.
South Hogback Loop (1-1.25 hours): See prairie falcons, golden eagles and access 

connections to miles of public trails on this hike!
Access: Take Cathy Johnson Trail from Deer Creek Canyon Road to north junction of 

Columbine Trail. Continue south on Columbine to Cathy Johnson Trail and return to 
trailhead.

Bradford Trail (1.5-2 hours/one way): Check out historic sites, evergreen forests and 
spectacular views of the Front Range!

Access: Starting at the Bradford-Perley House in the North Ranch, continue on Bradford 
Trail to its terminus at the intersection of Summit View and Beacon Hill Trails.
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Living and Loving the 
Ken-Caryl Lifestyle

25-Year Resident AND 
Local Expert

303-929-0341  •  susanschellsells@gmail.com

The reason we live here...The reason we live here...
Ken-Caryl

Purchase a home
with more bedrooms

Help the parents move
to independent living 

Help my college graduated
child maneuver a home
purchase to build equity

versus pay rent 

Purchase a home with
office/school space

Buy an
investment

property 

Downsize to
maintenance-free

or one level
living 

Help move
the parents

close by 

Re-fi my primary
mortgage with a cash out
for investment purchase 

What are your 2021 goals?
2021 To Do List

Call me for a confidential consultation of your 2021 Real Estate Goals.

Local Family Gives 
the Gift of Music and 
Service to Others 
During the Holidays     

What a way to ‘ring’ in the New 
Year! Recently, King Soopers shoppers 
were treated to the delightful musical 
musings of residents Louanne and 
Glenn Isernhagen, accompanied by their 
grandchildren, Ben and Abby Husted, as 
part of their volunteer eff orts with the 
Salvation Army. 

 According to Louanne, this was the 
fi rst year that she and Glenn volunteered 
to be bell-ringers for the Salvation Army, 
whose mission is to collect donations each 
holiday season to fund essential gifts of 
food, shelter and hope to those in need.

 “We volunteered four diff erent times,” 
said Louanne. “The fi nal time was [in late 
December] and we were both pleased that 
our grandchildren, Ben and Abby Husted, 
off ered to play with us that day. Ben was 
home from college and Abby was out of 
school. My brother and his wife came from 
Aurora to hear us play, along with their 
daughter and the three grandkids.”

Louanne and Glenn enjoyed their 
volunteer work as bell ringers between 
the Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays.

“People seemed happy to see us and 
gave generously in our red kettle,” adds 
Louanne. “I played carols on my violin for 
two hours, standing, while Glenn rang the 
bell and thanked everyone. We were both 
amazed at the response to the live music.” 

Louanne has enjoyed a passion for 
music for many years and has been 
playing violin since she was a child. She 
has certainly passed along her love of 
music and her talent to her children and 
grandchildren. 

“I began taking violin lessons from Mrs. 

Our Community

Hutton, my elementary school music 
teacher, when I was eight,” explains 
Louanne. “My mother played violin 
and she passed her love of music on 
to my brother, Jim, and me. He plays 
piano and we often played together at 
church, at home and 
in 4-H talent shows in 
Kansas. Our children 
and grandchildren all 
are musical too, so we 
play instruments and 
sing together when we 
gather at each other’s 
homes.”

Daughter Anne 
Husted, also a resident 
and the Finance 
Manager for the Master 
Association, could 
have played fl ute and 
daughter Abby the 
trumpet, however, 
wind instruments were 
prohibited this year due 
to COVID.  

Louanne enjoyed her 
time volunteering, which 
also enabled her and 

her family to feel a deeper connection to 
the community during a time of necessary 
social distancing.

 “Helping the Salvation Army this Advent 
season was an act of worship and service 
for us,” said Louanne. “Glenn is a retired 

Lutheran pastor and since the pandemic 
has closed down in-person church 
worship, we have missed being with 
people. The bell-ringing provided some 
needed personal contact that we have 
been missing.”
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Kim Rachwalski
5280 Award Winner

cell: 303-919-9519
office: 303-771-7500

 Award Winning
Luxury Agent in Denver.

South Metro Denver Diamond Award Winner Certified Luxury Agent

  

KimRachwalski@gmail.com

  

KIM DID IT AGAIN!

 
Happy New Year!

Here's to a Healthier, Happier Year for All!

Happy New Year!
Here's to a Healthier, Happier Year for All!

Around Town

Safe and Socially Distanced Fun in 2021!     
It’s offi  cially 2021 and if you’re bored with being stuck indoors, rest assured, we’ve 

got the scoop on how you can safely enjoy the start of the New Year! From igloos to ice 
rinks, here are a few hidden gems to get you safely out and about town!

Winter Wonderland
Breckenridge Brewery in Littleton wants to give you and your family a safe and magical 

winter experience, so they’ve transformed their beer garden at the Farm House into a 
socially distanced Winter Wonderland! Enjoy all of their craft brews and a menu full of 
delicious eats around a warm and toasty fi repit or at one of their heated tables! Also 
available, a skating rink and tubing hill for some festive family fun! Each table in the 
main area of the garden gets fi ve tubing “tickets to ride”. Additional tickets available for 
purchase. 

Skating Rink
Hours: Monday – Friday, 4 – 8 p.m.; Saturday/Sunday, 12 - 8 p.m.
Cost: $3 to skate with your own skates; $6 includes skating and skate rental.
Limit 20 people at a time. Reserve your spot at https://www.breckbrew.com/winter-

wonderland. 

Tubing Hill
Hours: Saturday/Sunday only, 12 – 8 p.m.
Cost: Each table receives fi ve free tickets. Additional tickets available for purchase for 

$1. Bundle and save! Ten tickets for $7 or 15 tickets for $10. 
For more information, details and to secure your skating rink reservation, please visit 

https://www.breckbrew.com/winter-wonderland. 
*Masks should remain on the whole time and maintain social distance while walking 

around in the beer garden.

The Lakehouse Kitchen + Tavern 
Picture this… snow gently falling as you enjoy a delicious meal in your own personal 

cozy igloo overlooking a lake. Sound deliciously good? Then you’ll want to book your 
next lunch or dinner reservation at The Lakehouse Kitchen in Littleton! 

According to their website, dining out was 
the original staycation; an aff ordable and 
accessible pleasure for family and friends. 
In these tough economic times, dining out 
often replaces vacationing, Similarly, lake 
vacations close enough to home for a road 
trip often replace the destination vacation. 
The Lakehouse Kitchen marries these two 
experiences to celebrate a safe, aff ordable 
and casual experience with friends and 
family!

Reserve one of their lakeside igloos, or for 
parties of six or more, secure their large tent, 
complete with fi re fi t and cozy seating for 
the ultimate dining experience! 

For details and to make a reservation, visit 
them online at https://lakehousekt.com/. 

Follow Ken-Caryl Ranch on Twitter
Staff  will post periodic quick 

reminders and announcements, 
so make sure to follow the page. 

Check it out at http://twitter.com/
kencarylranch

Photo from Breckenridge Brewery

Photo from Breckenridge Brewery
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FALL / WINTER
SPECIALS!

Life is great when you
ADD-A-DECK!

303-838-3397
addadeck@gmail.com

addadeckoftherockies.com
The Melting Pot in Downtown Littleton
Enjoy the festive lights, views of downtown Littleton and deliciously decadent cheese 

and chocolate fondue in the safety and comfort of your own personal igloo at The 
Melting Pot in downtown Littleton!  

Voted one of Colorado’s most romantic restaurants, The Melting Pot offers a truly 
unique dining experience created by the art of fondue. The leisurely four-course dining 
experience sets it apart from other restaurants, giving you the gift of time to enjoy each 
other’s company. Combine delicious cheese fondues prepared table side, fresh salads 
and exquisite entrées, including your choice of seafood, steak, poultry, pasta and fresh 
local vegetables. Finish the four-course dining experience with one of their decadent 
chocolate fondues. They proudly offer gluten-free dining options for all four courses and 
can accommodate most food allergies as well.

Currently, The Melting Pot is offering cheese and chocolate fondue to-go kits. For 
more information or to make a reservation, please visit their website at https://www.
meltingpot.com/littleton-co/.

Photo from The Melting Pot, Littleton 

Around Town (continued)

www.CROSSFITKENCARYL.com
11550 W Meadows Drive  Littleton CO 80127
PH: 720-660-1213   EMail: info@crossfitkencaryl.com

FitCamp/HIIT •  CrossFit  •  Endurance  •  CrossFit LITE
Kids Classes  •  Weightlifting  •  Open Gym

FEATURED CLASSES

Bring in
this ad for a FREE WEEK
TRIAL!

NOW OPEN!
LARGE OUTDOOR WORKOUT AREA
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Featured Creatures: 
Helping Pets Find 
Their Furr-ever 
Homes 

There’s no better time than right 
now to fi nd the purr-fect fur-ever 
home for a deserving pet! Here 
are the latest adoptable pets from 
Foothills Animal Shelter. 

Layla (#225904):   
Layla is an 8-year-old, female cat. 
Featuring a cottony soft ebony coat 
with complimentary amber eyes, Layla 
is a classic Secret Admirer who keeps 
her distance observing from afar, and 
becoming an instant and loyal friend 
once she gets to know you. Layla 
enjoys petting, allowing all handling 
and restraint; and given some owner-
noted history of possible inappropriate 
urination, would benefi t from gentle 
training and supervision to ensure 
litterbox etiquette. 

Mikey (#226312):      
Mikey is a 1-year-old, male Australian 
Shepherd mix. With a smile to melt 
your heart, this precious boy is highly 
sensitive as a result of having missed 
out on robust exposure to the variety 
of life and experiences that would 
have helped him build confi dence and 
resilience; and as a result, he is a bit 
insecure and easily overwhelmed as 
a young adult. Mikey needs a loving, 
adult-only family that will use positive 
reinforcement techniques to help him 
overcome his fearfulness; and given his 
curiosity about interacting with polite 
dogs, would likely benefi t from the 
company of a mature, well-adjusted 
canine companion to model comfort 
and provide reassurance. 

All adoption fees include spay 
or neuter, vaccinations, microchip 
and a health check. Visit www.
FoothillsAnimalShelter.org to fi nd out 
more about Mikey, Layla and other 
special pets like them.

PROUDLY GIVING BACK
TO THE KEN-CARYL COMMUNITY

Ken-Caryl Resident

Member of
the American Academy of Cosmetic Dentistry, 

American Dental Association,
and Colorado Dental Association.

EXPERIENCE MATTERS. YOURS + OURS.
Dr. Susan Kutis’ commitment to excellence is demonstrated by her continued investment and countless hours 
of continuing education. With this experience, Kutis employs the latest techniques in comprehensive care to 
ensure her patients, both children and adults, feel safe and have a comfortable, family-friendly experience.

BEFORE

NOW ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS
ACTUAL PATIENT ACTUAL PATIENTAFTER

10354 West Chatfield Avenue, Suite 100, Littleton, CO 80127

WWW.BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM | (720) 316-7210

Featured in Guide to America’s Top Dentists  
–Consumer Research Council (‘12-’17)

Member of the American Academy of  
Cosmetic Dentistry, American Dental  
Association, and Colorado Dental Association

5280 TOP DENTIST

2012–2018
COLORADO PARENT TOP DENTIST

2016–2018
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ensure her patients, both children and adults, feel safe and have a comfortable, family-friendly experience.
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Association, and Colorado Dental Association

5280 TOP DENTIST
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NOW ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS
WWW.BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM   (720) 316-7210
10354 West Chatfield Avenue, Suite 100, Littleton, CO 80127

7 Years Straight

• Bradford K-8 Schools Platinum Sponsor
• Gobble Wobble 5K Sponsor  •  Barn BrewHa Sponsor

DENVER + BOULDER

2020

The Face of 
COSMETIC DENTISTRY

BLUE SAGE DENTAL 
BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM | (720) 924-4849
10354 W. Chatfield Ave., Ste 100, Littleton, CO 80127

Dr. Susan Kutis, owner of Blue Sage Dental, has worked in 
the dental field for over 20 years and has been practicing 
cosmetic and family dentistry for 14 years. Her number 
one goal is to build lasting relationships with patients. 
She is passionate about providing the most conservative 
and functional dental care for her patients using the 
most current techniques for optimal results. She has 
accomplished this goal to provide the best quality dentistry 
through making personal connections with each patient, 
demonstrating empathy and compassion, and exceeding 
expectations in customer service.

Dr. Kutis has been awarded Top Dentist recognitions in  
both Chicago, where she practiced briefly, and Denver 
by 5280 magazine, Colorado Parent magazine, and the 
International Association of Dentistry. She is also proud to  
be a Dawson Scholar and Spear Faculty Club Member.

Dr. Kutis’ investment in continuing education at leading 
international organizations for dental education has set 
her apart, recognizing Blue Sage Dental as one of the 
best cosmetic and family dentistry practices in Colorado. 
Additionally, Dr. Kutis is an educator for the Pacific 

Aesthetic Continuum, which is a live patient course 
that is dedicated to teaching full mouth reconstruction 
and veneers.

The aspect of her job that Dr. Kutis is most proud of is the 
profound effect her cosmetic work has on her patients’ 
lives. Dr. Kutis says, “It brings so much joy when a new 
patient that is too embarrassed or ashamed to smile 
comes into my office. I’m able to change their lives for 
the better—giving them a functional smile that exudes 
confidence.”

There is a reason Dr. Kutis has so many loyal, long-term 
patients: they want the best dental care possible, and Blue 
Sage Dental delivers. Visit bluesagedental.com for before 
and after photos of her cosmetic procedures.

SPECIAL ADVERTIS ING SECTIONAwarded Top Dentist 
by Colorado Parent 

magazine in 2020

2016-2020

Copyright©2019 Fairway Independent Mortgage Corporation. NMLS#2289. 4750 S. Biltmore Lane, Madison, WI 
53718, 1-866-912-4800. Other restrictions and limitations may apply. All rights reserved.

172453_2019 Ad_V5

LOOKING TO BUY  
OR REFINANCE?
Call or text Jayson for a free,  
no-obligation mortgage review.

Loan Officer | NMLS #172482
jaysonl@fairwaymc.com
www.loansbyjayson.com

720-840-6106
Jayson Langerman

Bad Cat!
Residents weren’t the only ones enjoying a holiday brunch last month. This photo of a bobcat was taken 

by resident David Boyce in the Valley, who would like to thank fellow residents, the Donofrio family, for 
alerting him to the photo op!

Sign Up for the 
e-News!

The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is 
a weekly newsletter distributed 
every Monday via email to all 
residents who subscribe. It is a 
great information source and 
supplement to the newspaper and 
other forms of communication on 
Ken-Caryl Ranch. 

To sign up for the e-News, go to 
www.ken-carylranch.org and fi ll 
out the e-News sign-up form on 
the home page or send an email 
to allisonh@kcranch.org.
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Love life behind the lens? 
Consider submitting your photos to be featured  

in future editions of Life at Ken-Caryl to  
Allison Hefner at allisonh@kcranch.org. 

Picture This!  Sunrise, Sunset in Ken-Caryl Ranch

Whether it’s a sunrise or a sunset in Ken-Caryl Ranch, it’s guaranteed to 
be beautiful! Thanks to resident Tom Ryan for capturing a vibrant sky in 
these photos. 

Resident Tanya Sudolnik captured a stunning sunrise during her 
morning dog walk from Continental Divide Road near the Ranch 
House in the Plains.  
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Recreation  Programs  &  Activiti es
Register online at www.ken-carylranch.org today!

Tennis & 
Pickleball

KC
Fitness

Fit Happens
This six–week fi tness challenge will 
provide you with weekly workouts 
that can be done in the gym or at 
home via weekly emailed workouts. 
Contactless body composition 
measurements (using the Omron 
Full Body Sensor monitor and scale) 
will be taken at the beginning of 
the challenge. The participant that 
achieves the greatest change in body 
fat and skeletal muscle composition 
will be awarded a $50 KCRMD credit 
to be used toward any KCRMD activity. 
Once registered for the challenge, you 
will be contacted to schedule your 
body composition session. Session 
runs from Jan. 18 – Feb. 26. Minimum 
of fi ve participants required. Details 
and registration available on our 
website at www.ken-carylranch.org 

Robert Campbell
Tennis Program Supervisor
robert@kcranch.org
303-979-2233, ext. 102

Please visit our website for the latest 
information, schedule and rates for 
the 2021 session.

Janet Robbins
Fitness Coordinator
janetr@kcrach.org
303-979-2233, ext. 185

Lizz Brock
Recreation Supervisor-Youth Programs
lizzb@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 132

Due to the rapidly changing nature of programming during the pandemic, please visit www.ken-carylranch.org 
for up-to-date Recreation Program information.

Permanent Court Time 
Permanent Court Time (PCT) slots still 
available! Monthly payments will be 
automatically drafted from your online 
account. Email robert@kcranch.org to 
inquire about available spots. 

Adult and Junior Tennis 
Mark your calendars for the next 
4-week tennis session, Jan. 4 – Jan 30. 
No classes on Monday, Jan. 18 (MLK Day). 
We are scheduling four-week sessions 
so that we can adjust class sizes and 
fees based on the most current COVID 
guidelines.
We truly appreciate your understanding 
and support as we navigate through 
these ongoing changes and keep 
our community safe. Our goal is to 
continue to bring high quality tennis 
programming to all of our families.

Art Ventures 2021
Where a passion for art and nature come 
together… at Dakota Lodge! Students 
aged 3 – 6 years will have the unique 
opportunity to explore and connect to 
nature and local wildlife in new ways 
through artistic learning and outdoor 
exploration. Registration is now open 
online at www.ken-carylranch.org.

Remote Learning Care
Need help with child care and remote 
learning? With area schools continuing 
with remote learning through mid-
January, our Youth Programs team is 
pleased to off er remote learning and 
care for school-aged children, K-5th 
grade, from 8:30 a.m. – 4 p.m. at the 
Ranch House. Registration is fi rst come, 
fi rst served. For program dates, details 
and registration, please visit our website 
at www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Youth
Programs

Ball Machine Available to Rent 
Indoors!
Ken-Caryl Tennis now has a ball 
machine available to rent indoors 
and is an option for players when you 
reserve a court online. The cost of the 
ball machine rental is $15. The ball ma-
chine is located behind indoor court 
#4, but can be used on any indoor 
court. Please return the ball machine 
to the location behind court #4 when 
fi nished.

Follow Ken-Caryl Ranch on Twitter
Staff  will post periodic quick reminders and announcements, 
so make sure to follow the page.     
Check it out at http://twitter.com/kencarylranch

Ken-Caryl Ranch B&A Care Program 
The KCRMD Before and After Care 
Programs serve Shaff er Elementary 
and Bradford Schools. We strive to 
promote healthy development through 
experiential, explorative and fun 
opportunities! This program not only 
off ers before and after care, we also off er 
full-day care during no school days and 
school breaks. This program follows 
the Jeff co Public Schools calendar and 
will follow any calendar changes due 
to COVID-19. For more information and 
to register, please contact Lizz Brock at 
303-979-1876, ext. 132 or at  
LizzB@kcranch.org.

Barre Above
This class fuses the very best of Pilates, 
yoga, aerobics and strength training. 
Classes include modifi cations for any 
fi tness level, so you can feel successful 
while achieving an amazing workout 
that will lengthen, strengthen and tone 
your body. The next session will run 
from Jan. 15 – Feb.19, Fridays, 9–10 a.m. 
at Dakota Lodge. Details, pricing and 
registration available on our website at 
www.ken-carylranch.org. 

KC
Fitness

Renew or Enroll Now for Your 
2021 Fitness Membership!
Be resolute about your 2021 health 
and fi tness goals! Be sure to enroll in, 
or renew, your membership today! In 
order to provide exceptional fi tness 
services, classes and facilities, we will 
be slightly increasing membership 
dues eff ective January 1, 2021, for all 
2021 renewals and new memberships.  
For details and pricing information, 
please visit our website at  
www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Fitness Classes & Personal  
Training 
Due to COVID-19, please visit our 
website for the most up-to-date infor-
mation on classes, hours and fi tness 
sessions at www.ken-carylranch.org. 

• Tree / Shrub Pruning

• Large or Small
   Tree Removals

• Stump Grinds

• Planting
Certified — Licenced — Fully Insured

www.jamestreecare.net

James Tree & Shrub
Ken-Caryl Discount Coupon

10% Off All Tree Services

303-406-8828
Family Owned & Operated   •  Satisfaction Guaranteed!

Always Free Estimates

Ken-Caryl’s Trusted Tree Service Provider

Janet Robbins
Fitness Coordinator
janetr@kcrach.org
303-979-2233, ext. 185
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P R O U D L Y  S U P P O R T I N G  T H E  K E N - C A R Y L  C O M M U N I T Y
Tra i l  C lub    •    Open Space  C ommi tte e    •    G one  fo r  G ood Event     

K en-C ar y l  Toy  Dr ive    •    C ommuni t y  G arage  S a le    •    C ommuni t y  R e c yc l ing  Event

Your Trusted Real Estate Advisor and Ken-Caryl Neighbor

In response to COVID 19 there have been many changes in the way the business of real estate is 
conducted. The goal is to keep our clients and ourselves safe and healthy, while keeping those who 
need to, moving. We have virtual ways of both listing and buying homes to suit your comfort level, 

closing transactions, and all contact throughout the process is in line with social distancing. 
If you have any questions about the market, or the current buying/selling process, it would be my 

pleasure to inform, advise and support you during this time. My best to you and your family!  

PROUD SPONSOR 

Ken-Caryl Community Event 

Need a home for a family of 5 who are eager to move to Ken-Caryl Valley. 
They are looking for at least 4 bedrooms and prefer a yard where the kids can play. If you are 

thinking of selling and your home might be a good fit for this family, please let me know.

 A fresh New Year often brings new plans, dreams and goals. If you have a change of home, or 
a further home investment on your mind, let’s chat. I bring 30 years of expertise and refined 
skills in the Real Estate market. As your neighbor I also understand the Ken-Caryl market in 
particular, with its extraordinary amenities and surroundings. I pride myself on constantly 

striving to be exceptional at what I do, while bringing the best options to my clients to 
support their move. I can not only help you to understand the best time to move, but also 

how to achieve the highest value for your home, and how to sell your home before you buy if 
that is an attractive option for you. I look forward to connecting. 

KITCHENS • BATHROOMS • BASEMENTS
CUSTOM TILE • DECKS • OUTDOOR KITCHENS

TASTE
BETTER

SERVING KEN CARYL SINCE 2004

303.978.0602
RENEWTHEHOME.COM

YOUR FOOD WILL

Firewise

Winter Wildfi res 
Increasingly 
Common   

By Daniel Hatlestad, Ken-Caryl Firewise Committee

Across the globe, wildfi res are increasing 
in frequency and magnitude under a 
warming climate. They’re impacting 
natural resources, infrastructure and 
millions of people worldwide every year. 
Dry places are getting drier and wildfi re 
seasons are arriving earlier and staying 
longer than they used to.  

At the same time, human encroachment 
into fi re-prone areas has increased the 
potential for ignition, as well as the risks 
for damages to our communities. In the 
age of the Anthropocene, interactions with 
post-fi re landscapes are becoming normal. 
Which means winter wildfi res have also 
become “the new normal.”

What About Snowfall?
At times, fi res will survive being buried 

by snow all winter and start burning again 
in the spring. Underground roots and 
stumps will smolder under the snow and 
erupt to the surface with the advent of 

warm weather. In areas with little to no rain 
in the fall, and the fi rst snow of the year is 
a dry snow, then the controlled burns can 
still smolder and even spread under the 
snow. That’s because the leaf litter buried 
beneath the snow is still dry enough to 
burn. The dry snow has enough air in it to 
fuel the fi re, but the water content of the 
melted dry snow is not enough to quench 
the fi re. So, although heavy snowfalls can 
usually help extinguish winter wildfi res, 
there are situations when snow won’t help.

In recent decades the number, severity 
and overall size of wildfi res has increased 
across much of the U.S. In fact, the 2018 
wildfi re season in California recorded 
the largest fi re in acres burned, most 
destructive fi re in property loss and 
deadliest fi res in the state’s history.

Firefi ghters refer to a new fi re season 
staring Jan. 1 of each year and ending Dec. 
31. Wildfi re is year-round risk for much of 
the United States and fi refi ghters now plan 
for, train and attack wildfi res throughout 
the year. Wildfi re season has become 
longer based on conditions that allow 
fi res to start and to burn—winter snows 
are melting earlier and rain is coming later 

in the fall. What was once a 
four-month fi re season now 
lasts six to twelve months. 
Fires in the winter months 
are becoming part of the 
norm.

Other factors contributing 
to longer fi re seasons include 
extended drought, tree 
mortality from pine beetles 
and invasive species such as 
cheat grass that allow fi re 
to ignite easily and spread 
rapidly. Added to all this were policies that 
encouraged aggressive fi re suppression 
for more than a century. These policies had 
the eff ect of allowing fuels to accumulate, 
leading fi res to grow in size and intensity.

All these conditions are making wildfi res 
harder to control and allowing forests 
to hold fi re longer. For years, agencies 
relied on seasonal fi refi ghters for summer 
months, but now that wildfi res are burning 
into the winter, they need to reevaluate 
their hiring plans. Wildland fi refi ghting 
agencies also need to evaluate the way 
they conduct training for year-round fi re, 
as well as how to handle the inevitable 

workforce fatigue, increased costs and 
equipment usage.

Firefi ghters now plan for wildfi re 
year-round. They know that it isn’t a 
matter of if there will be a fi re, but when. 
They proactively pursue fuel reduction 
treatments like mechanical thinning and 
prescribed fi res. When conditions are 
favorable, options such as these reduce the 
risk of catastrophic wildfi res. Residents who 
live in fi re-prone areas such as Ken-Caryl 
must also plan and live in fi re adapted 
communities. Defensible space, structure 
hardening and family plans for a possible 
evacuation, including pets, should be part 
of living in the wildland-urban interface. 
Nearly 90 percent of wildfi res are human-
caused, so preventing wildfi re is important.

Life at Ken-Caryl? 

www.ken-carylranch.org under the 

Display Advertising & Classifieds

Kristen Peterka
kristenp@kcranch.org 
303-979-1876, ext. 109
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10789 Bradford Rd., Suite 100 

  

303-933-2273

 

  

Extended Hours 
& Fridays 
Available! 

Now Accepting
New Patients!

in-office whitening 

Jason Rand, DDSAlan C. Goral, DDS

Family & Cosmetic 
Dentistry  

www.KenCarylSmiles.com

• Dental Implants 
Placed & Restored

• All-Ceramic 
Crowns Made In 
One Day 

• Sedation Options 
Available  

FREE
CONSULTATION

• Cosmetic
• Implant 
• Invisalign
• Wisdom Teeth

KenCarylDentalCenter

Selected for the13 

th
 consecutive year

in 5280 Magazine as one of the 
TOP DENTISTS

IN DENVER!

Our Community

Safe and Socially Distanced Fun in 2021!     
What a great way to burn all those Christmas calories! Instead of gathering around 

the Christmas tree, Ken-Caryl Ranch families safely gathered at the Ranch House for a 
community kickball game! Organized by resident Margret Larned, families and kids of 
all ages safely enjoyed an epic game of kickball to lift community spirits and enjoy the 
unseasonably warm weather! 

*Attendees remained safe and socially distanced during this outdoor game.

An epic game of kickball was organized by resident Margret Larned, third from left, to safely bring our 
community together. 

Master Association Board Director Chris Schroeder 
gets into the ‘spirit’ of the game! 
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PREMIER MOUNTAIN INSURANCE
premiermountaininsurance.com 
mike@premiermountaingroup.com 
303.452.6662 CALL OR TEXT TODAY!

Premier Mountain Insurance is an independent insurance 
agency. We work with multiple companies to find you the 

best coverage at the lowest price!

AUTO | BUSINESS | HOME | LIFE | UMBRELLA

Mike Schmisek
Owner 
Ken Caryl Resident

Our Community (continued)

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR ARE WELCOME 
AND ENCOURAGED from any Ken-Caryl 
resident in good standing or from any elected 
offi  cial or political candidate. Letters should 
be concise — no letters over 350 words—and 
must be received by 5 p.m. on the published 
deadline date, which is typically the Monday of 
the week prior to the edition date, but the day 
can vary due to holidays. Deadline dates can 
be found at www.ken-carylranch.org.

At present, the method for submitting 
letters to the editor is by email to Allison 
Hefner at Allisonh@kcranch.org. A response 
will be sent via email when a letter or article is 
received. If you do not receive a response, call 
303-979-1876, ext. 108, to confi rm receipt.

We do not print anonymous letters. Letters 
must include name, address and phone 
number (daytime), but only the author’s 
name and “Ken-Caryl Resident” or applicable 
government offi  ce will be printed in the paper. 
Residents may submit up to eight letters to the 
editor per calendar year. More than one letter 
per resident may be published in a single issue 
of the paper provided that the letters are not 
about the same subject. Letters will be printed 
on a space available basis and may be edited. 
Editor retains right to appropriateness and 
content. Letters will be published with plain 
text; use of all caps, italics, bold or excessive 
exclamation points will not be allowed. 

Published letters to the editor do not 
necessarily refl ect the views or opinions of 
the Master Association, its directors, offi  cers, 
employees, agents, staff , Life at Ken-Caryl or 

Letters to the Editor

its editor. Neither the editor nor the Master 
Association accepts any responsibility for the 
content of these letters. Writers accept full 
responsibility for their written word. 

Email to allisonh@kcranch.org.  
Deadline for Jan. 20 issue: Jan. 11 at 5 p.m.

Dear Editor:
At the December MA Board meeting, 

$12,000 was approved to conduct a 
feasibility study to build a new 2.1-mile 
trail south of the existing Docmann trail, 
as a resident, this raised a concern as 
we continue to add more trails that will 
negatively impact the environment and 
the animal habitat forever. I believe that 
the MA Board, Open Space Committee 
and the Trails Club should be focused and 
measured on how they are protecting the 
environment and habitat and not by the 
number of miles of new trails that they 
have created. I am sure most people are 
aware that there are approximately 700 
new units being planned for just outside 
of the Valley that will lead to potentially 
hundreds of new users of our trails in the 
new future, as such, I would like to urge 
the MA Board to refocus funding from trail 
expansion projects to projects that are 
focused on rehabilitation, creating green 
spaces and corridors for the animals to 

Continued on page 14
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303-838-3883
southwest-jeffco.certapro.com

Each CertaPro Painters® business is independently owned and operated.  

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD PAINTER FOR OVER 19 YEARS

Interior | Exterior | Residential | Commercial 

move between neighborhoods without 
having to worry about cyclists and hikers. 
An example are the trails that have been 
built through the open space adjacent 
to the Bradford North School running 
parallel to Woodruff , as this was a green 
space where the animals would move 
through and leave their young to rest, this 
is no longer the case.

I would like to call on all residents 
of Ken-Caryl to voice their concerns 
via emails to the respective Boards, 
Committees or by attending the monthly 
meetings; if we do not act now to protect 
our environment and animal habitat it will 
be lost forever.

Please feel free to send an email to 
openspacekencaryl@gmail.com to let 
me know if you would support such an 
initiative or have any other suggestions 
on how we can work together to fi nd the 
correct balance between conservation 
and usage.

Doug Gray, Resident

Editor’s Note: The above letter lists the 
proposed route for the biological study at 
2.1 miles. The length of the proposed route 
for the study is 2.8 miles.

Dear Editor:
I am overjoyed and excited to learn that 

the Open Space Committee unanimously 
approved an application from “Avout 
Racing Inspire Juniors” to use Ken-Caryl 
Ranch facilities twice weekly from March 
through October for practice. My family 
moved from New Hampshire in 2019 and I 
was over the moon to see that Avout had 
a mountain bike team that my kids and 
I could join. We were part of a mountain 
bike team in New Hampshire and were 
excited to see that my son could join a 
community-based mountain bike team 
here. One important aspect of Avout is 

that you don’t have to be a racer to join 
the team – if you are fast or slow on a 
mountain bike or new to mountain biking, 
they welcome all. During the last year, 
my son and I were part of the Avout team 
and community. When I was not able to 
ride with him and his group at his weekly 
practices (not races), I loved seeing 
the groups ride up the trails outside of 
my backyard and hear them laughing, 
encouraging each other and having a 
great time. When I did join the Avout 
practices and was fortunate enough to 
have time to ride with my son and meet 
his team, I was thrilled to see the coaches 
and the kids being respectful to trail 
users, being kind to each other and most 
importantly – having fun. These practices 
(not races) were and will continue to be 
critical to both the mental and physical 
health of the kids (and adults) as we all 
cope with and continue to deal with the 
pandemic. 

I fully support Ken-Caryl trails being 
used by mountain biking kids and adults 
to get exercise, gain mental clarity, meet 
other kids and families, laugh and develop 
life-skills that will positively impact them 
forever. We are fortunate to have our trail 
network and the wonderful community 
of cyclists and trail stewards in our 
neighborhood. I hope our community 
will continue to support Avout and the 
awesome opportunity that it makes 
available to both the youth and adults of 
Ken-Caryl. 

Ryan Waldron, Resident

Dear Editor:
I am opposed to the Wildcat Ridge (aka 

Docmann Trail south) biological survey 
that has just been approved by the MA 
board. It will not decide whether or not 
a trail should go in, but if Dan Mullins’ 

Premium Hemp-Based Products
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YOUR KEN-CARYL BASED
PREMIUM HEMP STORE
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Letters to the Editor (continued from page 13)

rendition will cause an “acceptable” 
amount of ecological damage to the area. 
This trail cuts into the more remote area 
of Ken-Caryl open space and will be used 
mainly by mountain bikers. 

However scenic and pleasing this trail 
is to Mr. Mullins, neither he, nor a survey, 
can predict what will actually happen 
to wildlife activity patterns, population 
sizes, and distributions once the trail has 
been put in. For example, the Docmann 
Trail was OK’d mainly because it followed 
the ½-mile safe radius requirement for 
the golden eagle. But the golden eagle 
nest failed soon after its construction. 
Conveniently, the eagle was blamed. I 
heard the eagle moved its nest, and then 
the nest was compromised by a bobcat/
mountain lion. Why did it suddenly move 
its nest? This year, the golden eagle nest 
has failed again. Now, it’s the weather’s 
fault.

Ken-Caryl residents should be 
alarmed. Our earliest records indicate 
that the golden eagles have been 
nesting in the same spot at least since 
the early 1970s. It’s not a coincidence 
that the eagle problems started with 
the implementation of the Docmann 
Trail. People seem tired of the word 
fragmentation. Well, with this new trail, 
you won’t hear that term anymore. The 
Wildcat Ridge Trail will essentially leave 
no areas of open space undisturbed by 
recreation. 

 It’s not just about the golden eagles. A 
biological survey that considers all of the 
trails in Ken-Caryl and what eff ect they 
have had on plants/wildlife as a whole 
would be nice. Then maybe we can fi nd 
the real answer to why the golden eagle 
isn’t following the manmade ½-mile 
radius rule, why there is a sudden uptick 
in bear and mountain lion sightings in our 
neighborhoods, why the elk are gone, or 
why the grouse is so angry every year. 

Judith Burkholder, Resident
Editor’s Note: The Volunteer Trail 

Coordinators, Dan Mullins and Mark 
Celusniak, were asked by the Open Space 
Committee to propose a corridor for a 
biological study, to allow the biological 
study to focus on specifi c areas. Dan 
Mullins presented the proposed corridor 

for the biological study to the Open Space 
Committee and MA Board of Directors, 
which both accepted the proposal.

The golden eagle nest site, referenced by 
Ms. Burkholder, is located in South Valley 
Park and is monitored by Colorado Parks 
and Wildlife staff  (with the aid of volunteers 
working at the adjacent Lockheed Martin 
offi  ce building). The eagles have three 
alternate nests sites in that area - one of 
the nests was never completed and appears 
to have never been used. The other two 
are relatively close in proximity and the 
eagles have alternated between the two 
throughout the years. Construction of 
Docmann Trail began in August of 2018, just 
past the end of the nesting season for large 
raptors like golden eagles. Construction 
was completed by late fall of the same 
year. Coincidentally, in June 2018, an eagle 
nestling successfully fl edged from the South 
Valley Park nest site. 

In 2019, the eagles were active and 
attentive to the eaglets at the “alcove” nest 
site. The eagles did not leave the area, nor 
did they abandon the nest. The eaglets had 
appeared to be doing fi ne. Then, one day 
the eaglets were gone. A Colorado Parks and 
Wildlife staff  biologist, Lance Carpenter had 
been monitoring the nest regularly. Once the 
eaglets disappeared, he visited the nest and 
found no sign of the eaglets, or their remains, 
in or near the nest site. Lockheed employees 
had been seeing an up-tick in the presence 
of bobcats in the area, and specifi cally 
below the rock face. Although we do not 
know exactly what happened to the eaglets, 
Colorado Parks and Wildlife staff  speculate 
that they were predated upon as that 
particular nest is low enough to the ground 
that bobcats could have accessed them.   

In April of 2020, the eagles were seen 
incubating eggs at the “cliff  face” nest site. 
Unfortunately, the nest failed right after a 
late spring storm which brought snow and 
cold temps. Many Golden eagle nests in the 
region failed as a result of this storm. 

Sign Up for the e-News!
Go to www.ken-carylranch.org and 

fi ll out the e-News sign-up form on 
the home page.
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LIFE AT KEN-CARYL CLASSIFIED 
ADVERTISING is provided as a service to 
residents and businesses. All ads will be 
reviewed by the editor. Any person placing 
an ad deemed unsuitable or which may not 
be in the best interest of residents will be 
contacted and money refunded.

You can download a contract and view 
deadline dates at www.ken-carylranch.org 
under Community & News, then Newspaper: 
Life at Ken-Caryl. The deadline for placement 
of classified advertising is 5 p.m. on the 
published deadline date, which is typically 
the Monday of the week prior to the edition 
date. The deadline date is sometimes early 
due to holiday schedules. Cost is $.25 per 
word for residents or $.75 per word for 
non-residents. Payment for ALL classified 
advertisements MUST be made in full for 
the duration of the ad at placement. No 
refunds will be made for cancellations. No 
custom services are available for classifieds. 
A maximum of 80 words will be accepted. 
Please call 303-979-1876 ext. 109 or email 
kristenp@kcranch.org for more information. 

WANTED

OFFICE SPACE WANTED – Seeking to rent 
nearby office for 1. Pls txt 3/522-3432.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

PART-TIME ASST. FOR REAL ESTATE 
BROKER – 5 to 10 hrs weekly, most from 
home, some in office. The more you know 
and can do, the better the pay. Constant 
contact, CTM contracts and MLS Matrix is 
the ideal candidate. General office stuff. 
Technical abilities helpful also, trouble 
shooting, etc.  Please call 303-730-0345 to 
leave a brief message.

GOODS & SERVICES

PET SITTING AND RESIDENTIAL 
CLEANING SERVICES – Reliable / 
Professional / Insured / Ken-Caryl Resident 
and Family Owned and Operated. Book 
online @ avividclean.com.

NEW BABY, NO SLEEP? – Contact certified 
birth/postpartum doula, and KC resident, 
Liz Gallant to provide overnight/daytime 
support or one-time consultations. 
Specializing in infant care/soothing, home 
transitions and wellness. You are not alone. 
303-517-8864. 				  
www.heartstringsdoulacare.com.

COMPUTER SERVICES – 		
www.3xSmarter.com. 303-904-3613.

ADVANCED HOME IMPROVEMENTS – 
Drywall, carpentry, plumbing, electrical, tile. 
No job too small. 303-908-5869.

CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING – 
Low moisture/fast drying/thorough service. 
Local. Morrison Floor Pro. 303-809-7929.

HANDYMAN SERVICES – Small jobs my 
specialty. Over 35 years of experience. Call 
Drew for appointment. 303-968-5565.

RETIRED MASTER ELECTRICIAN – KC 
resident. No job too small. Residential - 
commercial, all. 303-564-3533.

EMBROIDERY – Custom Logos on shirts/
jackets, wedding gifts, towels, church/
school clubs etc. Small orders welcome. 	
KC resident. Tina 303-916-1510.

EXCEPTIONAL HOUSE CLEANING 
#1, INC. - Since 1997 Licensed-
Insured-Bonded. Weekly, Bi-weekly, 
3 Weeks, Monthly, Move-In, Move-
Out. Free estimates. Tom Nguyen: 
Office & Cell: 303-349-3153. Email: 
exceptionalhousecleaning@gmail.com. 
Website: https://exceptionalhousecln.
wixsite.com/home. Visa-M/C. paypal.me/
nguyentom. Venmo@Tom-Nguyen.

PLUMBER – 40+ years - KC resident. No job 
too small. Fee Estimates. Call or Text 720-
612-3353.

DRYWALL SERVICE – Hang, Tape, Texture. 
Excellent repair work, call 720-371-3097.

Teen Services

This listing includes Ken-Caryl teens who babysit, mow lawns, house or pet sit, or shovel snow. 
To be included on the list, teens should email their name, number, age, neighborhood and list of 
services offered to Allison Hefner at AllisonH@kcranch.org or call 303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Services: (B) Babysitting; (L) Lawn care; (P) Pet or house sitting; (S) Snow shoveling

Name	 Phone	 Services	 Age	 Neighborhood
Olivia Anderson 	 303-902-5026 	 B, P, S 	 15	 Aspen Meadows
Jade Atkinson	 720-616-0063	 P	 15	 Aspen Meadows
Katelyn Atkinson	 303-916-7666	 B, P	 18	 Aspen Meadows
Sierra Baliko	 303-809-1117	 B, P	 18	 Traditions
Colette Bennett	 303-520-4411	 B, P	 15	 North Ranch
Piper Blarr	 720-255-6877	 B, P	 15	 Colony
Aliza Bochner	 319-338-4414	 B, P	 16	 North Ranch
Eva Bochner	 319-338-4414	 B, P	 14	 North Ranch
Adam Brandland	 720-376-1987	 L, S	 14	 Settlement
Abby Burton	 720-616-1333 	 B, P	 13	 Aspen Meadows
Bridget Cassidy	 720-244-1359	 B, P	 16	 Stratford Farms
Hope Cuttitta	 303-517-8864	 B, P	 15	 Deer Creek
Ella Daugherty	 303-591-2004	 B, P	 14	 Village
Quinn Daugherty	 303-591-2004	 B, P	 13	 Village
Brooke Ellis	 720-988-9162	 B, P	 16	 Heirloom
Megan Ellis	 720-290-2033	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Heirloom
Ella Famariss	 303-588-4130	 B, P	 17	 North Ranch
Kyla Fouts	 303-668-0581 	 B, L, P, S	 13	 Mountain Gate
Abbie Gallant	 303-517-8864	 B,P	 15	 Deer Creek
Lila Garcia	 303-475-0888	 B, P	 14	 Legacy
Marcus Garcia	 303-704-9796	 L, P, S	 16	 Legacy
A.J. Giles	 303-883-6303	 L, S	 17	 Colony
Kyra Goudzwaard	 720-552-0175	 B, P	 15	 Barrington Ridge
Karmin Groom	 720-980-9088	 B, P	 14	 Sunset Ridge
Nicole Guarino	 303-720-3036	 B	 17	 Bradford Place
Cameron Guider	 303-868-7198	 B,P	 12	 Aspen Meadows
Will Guider	 303-868-7198	 L,P,S	 12	 Aspen Meadows
Kara Hammond	 720-979-4069	 B, P	 13	 Carriage Hill
Keegan Hardesty	 720-484-9557	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Cimarron
Michael Hefner	 303-359-9052	 P	 10	 The Spread
Trisha Henderson	 732-915-1214	 P	 17	 North Ranch
JJ Heupel	 720-372-9476	 B, L, P, S	 16	 Enclave / Traditions 
Kellen Hodges	 720-496-6113	 B, L, P, S	 17	 Saddlewood
Maddox Hodges	 720-472-2003	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Saddlewood
Reece Hodges	 303-667-2606	 L, P, S	 12	 Saddlewood
Gunnar Holmes	 720-505-6764	 L, S	 15	 Carriage Hill
Amelia Hopping	 720-626-7750	 B, P, S, L	 14	 North Ranch
Erin Hurley	 720-600-8261 	 B, P, S 	 12	 Aspen Meadows 
Hannah Johnson	 720-879-1445	 B, P	 19	 Bradford Place
Aubrey Jones	 720-971-6680	 B	 16	 Manor Ridge
Austin Karchut	 970-217-7240	 B, P	 15	 Bradford Place
Tyler Karchut	 605-641-5672	 P, L	 12	 Bradford Place
Harrison Kauffman	 303-520-4819	 L, P, S	 17	 Wynterbrooke
Salome Kekelia	 801-201-1183	 B	 13	 Territory
Eva Kiebler	 303-478-6050	 B, P	 11	 Cimarron
Sierra King	 720-582-3334	 L	 14	 Heirloom
Cadence Leal	 303-725-9042	 B, P, S, 	 12	 Sunset Ridge
Ethan Lehrke	 720-295-2156	 L, S	 17	 Cimarron
Andrew Lerudis	 303-523-0765	 L, P, S	 13	 Village
Daniel Lobelo	 720-203-2912	 L, P, S	 14	 Deerwood Vista
Payton Lott	 720-415-3486	 B, L, P, S	 15	 The Spread
Rachael Lott	 720-415-3486	 B, L, P, S	 15	 The Spread
Hadley Marx	 720-380-4671	 B, P	 18	 Shaffer Hill
Hannah Marx	 720-380-4670	 B, P	 16	 Shaffer Hill
Hayden Marx	 720-588-7486	 L, P, S	 15	 Shaffer Hill
Eric McCabe	 720-951-9467	 L, P, S	 17	 Heirloom
Bethany McCollough	 720-749-0298	 B, P, S	 16	 Stallion Pointe
Holly McCollough	 720-492-0288 	 B, P, S	 17	 Stallion Pointe
Mitch McGatlin	 703-850-0642	 B, L, P, S, 	 16	 Legacy
Riley McGatlin	 703-244-8558	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Legacy
Rileigh Rose McMahon	 720-375-3352	 B, P	 13	 Stallion Pointe
Janey Millstone	 720-668-1029	 B, P	 12	 North Ranch
Hannah Mote	 720-305-8757	 B, P	 14	 Stallion Pointe
Hayden Nash	 303-895-8117	 B, P	 12	 Cimarron
Catherine Newsom	 303-325-5232	 B, P	 15	 Legacy
William Newsom	 303-325-5232	 L, S	 18	 Legacy
Ethan Pankow	 720-217-8175	 P	 14	 Heirloom
Samara Pirozzi	 720-818-2203	 B, P	 16	 Traditions
Lillian Pool	 720-985-1667	 B, P	 14	 Bradford Place
Alec Prinzi	 303-810-3221	 B, L, P, S	 12	 Shaffer Hill
Nathan Rector	 720-506-5616	 S, L 	 12	 Sunset Ridge 
Joshua Reisinger	 303-973-2469	 L, P, S	 14	 Eagles Pointe
Seth Reisinger	 720-525-0078	 B, L, P, S	 17	 Eagles Pointe
Max Ruszkowski	 720-517-9066	 L, P, S	 17	 Stallion Pointe
Sebastian Ruszkowski	 303-960-9883	 L, P, S	 13	 Stallion Pointe
Nic Sarkisov	 720-470-1486	 P, S	 15	 Heirloom
Megan Schuster	 720-587-7265	 B, P	 18	 Heirloom
Nicholas Schuster	 720-990-7465	 B, P	 16	 Heirloom
Ava Secondo	 303-883-2592	 B, P	 15	 Cimarron
Jacob Seybert	 303-668-5987	 L, P, S	 16	 Saddlewood
John Seybert	 303-668-5987	 L, P, S	 16	 Saddlewood
Maria Seybert	 303-668-5987	 B, P	 15	 Saddlewood
Austin Skeffington	 720-308-8704	 L	 17	 Wynterbrooke
Ian Soukup	 303-482-6465 	 B, P, S	 16	 Eagles Pointe
Cameron Sternberg	 303-949-3691	 P	 12	 Aspen Meadows
Wesley Sternberg	 303-949-3691	 P	 14	 Aspen Meadows
Seumas Stevens	 720-210-6065	 B, L, P, S	 14	 Bradford Place
Abby Szabo	 720-745-1339 	 B, P, S	 15	 Aspen Meadows
Ben Szabo	 720-413-3072 	 L, P, S	 17	 Aspen Meadows
Maddy Szabo	 720-768-5452 	 B, P	 15	 Aspen Meadows
Cole Torgerson	 720-291-9022 	 B, L, P	 18	 Legacy
Jack Torgerson	 303-981-7617 	 B, P	 15	 Legacy
Zane Tweedie	 720-688-9440	 L, P, S	 15	 Deerwood Vista
Aiden Tyler	 720-448-7638	 P, S	 15	 Cimarron
Olivia Vangels	 720-292-6727	 B, P	 13	 Village
Catie Watkins	 720-705-1656	 B, P	 12	 Manor Ridge
Charlotte Webster	 703-655-4428	 B,P	 16	 The Spread
Judah Webster	 703-655-4428	 B,L,P,S	 13	 The Spread
Ella Widmann	 720-318-7927	 B, P	 17	 Territory
Ava Yaley	 970-946-8955	 B, P	 13	 Carriage Hill

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association has not screened or run background checks on these teens and makes no 
representations, guarantees or warranties on their appropriateness, fitness or ability to perform the work for which 
they are advertising. In addition, the Master Association has not examined any of the tools or machinery they may 
use to perform the work for which they are advertising and makes no representations, guarantees or warranties on 
the safety or soundness of the equipment or the ability of the teens to utilize the equipment in a safe and appropriate 
manner. It is the sole responsibility of the individuals contracting with these teens to make these determinations.

Classifieds

OBOOBB PPaa ii nn tt ii nn gg
Call Rob TODAY 
for an Appointment

303-986-8198
Cell 303-908-9063

• Interior and Exterior Painting
• Fence Staining / Painting
• Deck Staining / Painting
• In Business for 15 Years
• American-Owned and Operated
• All Workers Comp and 

Liability Insurance
• No Subcontractors

$300 OFF
Complete

Exterior Paint Job

$150 OFF
Interior Paint Job

Special Thank You for Veterans 
– An Additional 10% Off!
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America,
Let’s Raise the Bar!

Call Rob TODAY 
for an Appointment

303-908-9063
  • Interior and Exterior Painting
  • Fence Staining / Painting
  • Deck Staining / Painting 
  • In Business for 24 Years
  • American-Owned and Operated
  • All Workers Comp and 
    Liability Insurance
  • No Subcontractors 

$300 OFF
Complete  

Exterior Paint Job

$150 OFF 
Interior Paint Job

Special Thank You for Veterans
– An Additional 10% Off !

OB PAINTING – $300 off Exterior / $300 
off Interior. 10% off cash discount / Military 
discount. Call today: Rob 303-908-9063

PATRIOTS CARPETS – Carpet installation, 
repairs, and restretches. Over 25 years’ 
experience. Locally owned. Free Estimates. 
303-903-5190. email: rydoh@msn.com.

HANDYMAN SERVICES/CUSTOM 
CONSTRUCTION – Tile/Painting/ 
Cabinets/ Hardwood/Decks/ and more. 
Free Estimates & Fully Insured. Contact:  
JMErnsthomeservices@gmail.com or Jason 
@ 303-910-9909.

A HARDWOOD SPECIALIST – Install, repair, 
refinish, free estimates, insured. Over 20 
years’ experience and Ken-Caryl Resident. 
ahardwoodfloors1@gmail.com. 		
www.ahardwoodspecialistdenver.com 	
Dan 303-570-7930.

LOCAL GENERAL CONTRACTOR  – 
Kitchens, basements, bathrooms, decks and 
pergolas. Big jobs and small. Licensed & 
Insured. Call or text 303-960-6859.  		
Email: gcdavisllc@gmail.com.

MASTER ELECTRICIAN – Residential 
specialist for over 26 years. KC resident. Free 
estimates. Ask for discount with ad. Redman 
Electric 303-356-1968.

DOG WALKING & PETSITTING – Affordable, 
reliable. Pets2us.com - Chris 303-902-8128.

Life at Ken-Caryl? 

www.ken-carylranch.org under the 

Display Advertising & Classifieds

Kristen Peterka
kristenp@kcranch.org 
303-979-1876, ext. 109
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®

Professionals, Inc.

#1 AGENT IN JEFFERSON COUNTY
#1 AGENT IN KEN-CARYL RANKED AMONGST THE TOP 50 AGENTS IN RE/MAX US 

Certified Distressed Property Expert • Certified Negotiation Expert • Luxury Home Marketing Specialist

 

RANKED WITHIN THE TOP 1% OF AGENTS IN DENVER

www.homesinlittleton.com  303-619-4880 
Eva Stadelmaier 
KEN-CARYL RESIDENT SINCE 2005

NORTH RANCH

14 Golden Eagle   •  $999,000

Listed & Sold
by Eva

ENCLAVE

13 Pinyon Pine   •  $700,000

EXPERIENCE MATTERS... I hold over 26 years of Corporate and 
Real Estate Sales background—that's a direct benefit to you in 

negotiating your biggest investment.

RETREAT

1 Photinia   •  $875,000

CLOSED

29 Honey Locust   •  $599,999

TRADITIONS

16 Red Locust   •  $705,000

TRADITIONS

Listed & Sold
by Eva

TRADITIONS

14 Red Locust   •  $625,000

CLOSEDCLOSEDCLOSED

Listed & Sold
by Eva

Listed & Sold
by Eva

Situated on a quiet cul-de-sac with a huge fenced backyard. 
Gorgeous 4 bedrooms, 4 baths with a finished basement. 

Central Air ~ New Gas Fireplace ~ 2 Car Garage ~ 
Hardwood Floors.

CIMARRON

7817 Cathedral Peak   •  $625,000

RECENTLY SOLD BY EVA
19 Canyon Cedar
8 Desert Willow 

6 Mountain Laurel
12 Sycamore

83 Dawn Heath
7 Purple Ash 
32 Tamarade
3 Black Bear

1 Summmit Cedar
46 Pin Oak

47 Buckthorn 
12 N. Ranch Road

6 Mountain Birch
27 Penstemon
2 Shore Pine

34 Red Fox Lane    

GIVING BACK: For each home I sell, 
I’ll donate $500 to Bradford or your 

school of choice in your name.

When I bring in the buyer,
you save $ on commissions.

Coming Soon in Manor Ridge - $1,200,000. 
Fabulous custom home situated on an 

oversized lot. This home has a main floor 
master and is updated throughout. Call me for 

additional details.

61 North Ranch Road   •  $1,300,000

NORTH RANCHLEGACY

1 White Birch   •  $1,375,000

SOLDSOLD SOLDSOLD

Under
Contract
Under

ContractUnder
Contract
Under

Contract

Under contract before market. Under contract before market.

SOLDSOLD


